Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.
P.O. Box 77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for March 24, 2009

Regular Meeting @ Dan McDonnell’s home
Officers and Directors Attending:



[A quorum was present]

Officers: Tom Dunkle, Bruce Baird, Bev DeNune, Karen Joseph (absent – Keith Edmonds)
Directors: Dan McDonnell, Katie Leister (absent – Howard Emswiler, Barb Triplett, Robert & Milly Schaffer
Guest: Judy Conway Gogolin
President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 7:05pm. (Adjourned at 8:20pm)

Tom opened the meeting with copies of the minutes from the last meeting, January 27, 2009; asked for a motion to waive the reading of the minutes, Dan made a motion to accept last meetings minutes as written, second by Bruce, all in favor, motion carried.

President’s Report:

Tom presented that he received email confirmation of the filing of the 990-N Form.
Vice President’s Report:

No report

Treasurer’s Report:

Account Balance – Bev reported the review of income and expense activity shows our present account balance as $2307.16. 
Committee Reports: 

Finance Committee – Bruce reported that he and Katie reviewed the records and there were no errors noted. Bruce also thanked Bev for her hard work and dedication to the Alumni Association.
Membership – no report.

Newsletter – no report.
Bell Tower – no report.
Webmaster – no report.
Fundraising – no report.

Banquet – Bev reported that the banquet date has been set and is June 20, 20009 and the costs will remain the same. Admission will remain $25 per person and the menu will also remain the same. 
Historical – no report.
Old Business: 

Tom is reconstructing the database using the 2006 backup. The Mailing List, Member List and Honorary Member Lists are all intact.

New Business:

a. Received corrected Fund Statement from Licking County Foundation. Our scholarship fund is not doing as well as expected. Discussed whether to have scholarship awarded next year. Tabled discussion to see how market rebounds and asked Tom to get deadline from LC Foundation for making such a decision.

b. The Membership Drive and Banquet Invitations will be mailed in early May.

c. Discussed appointing a Nominating Committee. Tom expressed an interest in staying one more year and requested more help with the newsletter. Judy Gogolin expressed an interest in participating more in the Alumni Association.

Comments & Announcements

Bev is checking on the cost for a plaque for display in the LHHS Commons for our Scholarship Recipients. Dan made a motion to purchase said plaque, second by Katie, all in favor, motion carried.
Next meeting will be 7:00pm Tuesday, April 28th at the Licking Heights High School Media Center.

We would like to extend an invitation to all members to attend your associations’ officers and board of directors meeting which is on every 4th Tuesday of the month…
Submitted by Katie Leister – Director
